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ENGLISH LANGUAGE ARTS CURRICULUM ADOPTION 

Throughout the last 12 months, Lakeview Community Schools has undertaken an English Language Arts (ELA) curriculum adoption 

process for K-9th grades.  This is one of the most important practices that a school district takes on because of the importance of 

literacy on a child’s education.  If a student struggles to read and write, they will fall behind in almost all academic disciplines.  Lak-

eview has done a lot of due diligence to ensure our ELA curriculum will be viable and current with best educational practices.  We 

have included all elementary teachers, junior high English teacher, high school English teachers, administrators, parents, educational 

service unit professionals, and the Board of Education.  Lakeview began with almost a dozen different options and reduced down 

to a final two using input from this group with both in-person meetings and feedback from a survey which was sent to all parents 

and staff members last spring.  Once these final options were identified, a team of teachers visited schools that are currently using 

both curriculums to see them in action. Once these measures were taken they reported back to the entire group for a decision to 

be made.  In the coming months, a final recommendation will be made to the Board of Education on a new K-9 ELA curriculum 

that will ensure Lakeview students are being set up for academic success for the years to come.  As with any change to a curricu-

lum, there will be bumps in the road, but we are confident our new ELA curriculum will push our students forward and produce 

excellent results in future years. 

EARLY DISMISSALS AND PLC’S 

The second and fourth Wednesday of each month are early dismissals throughout the district for our teachers to engage in our 

Professional Learning Communities (PLC’s).  PLC’s are a systematic process in which teachers work together to analyze and im-

prove their classroom practice.  Teachers work in collaborative teams, engaging in discussions in which they share expertise and 

work collaboratively to improve teaching skills and the academic performance of students.  These meetings help to make sure we 

have a great district-wide curriculum at the elementary grade levels, expanded learning within each department at the junior/senior 

high levels, excellent transitions in curriculum between grade levels and buildings, and advancements within our curriculum so we 

continue to improve instead of staying stagnant.  In addition, this time can be used to push forward district-wide initiatives such as 

school safety/security, curriculum adoption, etc. 

We know these early dismissals can create some hard aches for families as they create the need to schedule daycare, create odd 

time pick-up times, and create irregularity within the normal schedule.  We are definitely sympathetic to these issues and want you 

to know these early outs are not done lightly or without reason.  We feel as though the educational outcomes of our students 

improve dramatically by allowing the PLC’s to take place.  We appreciate everyone making the sacrifices on the early out days to 

allow this professional development to take place to ensure we make Lakeview as great of a district as possible! 
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The Artist of the Month is Anna R. 

Johannes! Anna is a sophomore        

enrolled in Advanced Art. Her parents 

are Tyler and Crystal Johannes.  Her 

pencil drawing took her about three 

weeks and this is what she had to say 

about it, "I tend to do stuff that no 

one would think of doing, I like dark 

and almost risky things. I love shading 

so the more black an white the      

better." 

ACT and Pre-ACT Testing Day on April 2nd 
By Steve Borer, Principal 7-12 

 

It is very important that we have exceptional attendance on April 2nd.  All 10th graders are 

taking the Pre-ACT test and all 11th graders are taking the Nebraska ACT test.  Please make 

sure your son or daughter is in attendance on April 2nd.  Students in 7th, 8th, 9th and 12th grade 

will have a regular scheduled school day. The 10th graders will take the Pre-ACT test in the 

East gym at Lakeview and the 11th graders will be off site taking the ACT test in the gym at 

CCC.  When the 10th and 11th graders are finished testing they are done for the school day.   

11th grade ACT testing schedule- No Accommodations Room 

 7:30- testing staff arrive and prepare for the day 
 7:50- Students begin to arrive 

 8:00- Breakfast 
 8:30- Final instructions- Breakout into groups 

 8:45- Communicate Seating arrangement- Stretch- Test Instructions 

 9:00- Test #1- English-75 Questions- 45 minutes 

 9:45- Test #2- Math-60 Questions- 60 minutes 

 10:45- BREAK - 15 minutes 

 11:00- Test #3- Reading-40 Questions- 35 minutes 

 11:35- Test #4- Science-40 Questions- 35 minutes 

 12:10- BREAK- 5 minutes 

 12:15- Test #5- Writing test- 40 minutes 

 1:00- Complete Testing- Students Dismiss 

 1:05- Collect Testing Materials 
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It is very important that we keep your child’s infor-

mation up-to-date in the event your child would get 

sick or there was an emergency at school.  Please 

contact your child’s school office if  you have any 

contact information/address changes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lakeview Viking Bands News 

  

Congratulations to the following students for being selected to the following honor bands: 

  

Central Conference Honor Band 

Alex Lesiak – Battery Percussion 

Ethan Wewel - 1st Part, Principal 

  

  

  

Upcoming Band Concerts 

It’s never too early to start thinking about attending our Spring concerts! Here are the 

dates you can catch our outstanding young musicians in concert: 

  

Senior High Concert and Jazz Bands - Friday, March 29th @ 7:00 PM (East Gym) 

5th-8th Grade Bands - Tuesday, April 30th @ 7:00 (East Gym) 
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4th & 5th Grade Students participated in College Week, the week of Feb. 11-Feb. 
14.  The week has been full of 4H sessions:  Learning the College Lingo, SMART 
College Goals, and Discovering Careers.  To get more information about different 
colleges, 4th graders wrote to Nebraska colleges or universities and the 5th  
graders wrote letters to out of state colleges or universities.  Students also 
worked on a T-Shirt and a college plan that is displayed on their lockers at 
school.  To end college week Lakeview high school students visited and             
answered questions about their future plans involving their future college or   
career.  Students were given a diploma and T-shirt to finish off college week. Ask 
a 4th or 5th grade student about where they see their future going!  

 

 

College Week  
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4th and 5th Graders are College Bound!  The Columbus Chamber Drive 4 Five came to 

present College Bound for the 4th and 5th Grade at Platte Center.  Students wrote letters to 

colleges and Universities across the country.  Many are receiving information back; some are 

even getting college gear, pens, paper and banners!   Students learned about the process of   

applying and finding a college that is a good “fit” for their areas of interest.  The guest speaker 

for graduation was Lucas Mohrman.  Lucas attended Platte Center Elementary and the      

University of Nebraska at Kearney.  He currently farms and is the Executive Director of “Mr. 

Basketball”.  Our 4th and 5th grade are excited to continue with their education, always keeping 

in mind that college will help them have a 

bright future! 



  Page 11  

 

 Read Across America Week 

Students had a lot of fun the week of February 25.  Each day brought a fun activity and crazy outfits to the 

halls of school.  Guest readers, Norma Goering and Dr. Plas, read in the library before school.  We all had a 

fun week celebrating Dr. Seuss and READING!! 

FAS-BREAK AWARD WINNER!  Adamaris Torres 

was selected as this quarter’s Fas-Break Award for      

Excellence.  Adamaris is in the 6th Grade.  She always puts 

forth her best effort in the classroom.  Her positive     

attitude is apparent outside the classroom too!  She is a 

friend to all and enjoys working with the younger        

students.  Congratulations Adamaris!  Well done. 

And THE VIKING AWARD GOES TO…Karla  

Espiritu!  Karla exhibits the Viking Way characteristics of 

academics, character and mindset daily at Platte Center  

Elementary.  She is a hard worker and does well in the 

classroom.  She is a great friend and doesn’t hesitate to lend 

a helping hand.  Karla was awarded a certificate and a    

magnet to display on her locker.  Good Job, Karla!!! 
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Friday, March 1, found the CLS students with their 

noses in a book.  To celebrate Read Across America 

and Dr. Seuss’ birthday, the students were paired up 

and then spent time 

reading books          

together.  Many of them 

chose Dr. Seuss books 

to  celebrate his     

birthday.   

The PTL Pancake Feed was held on Sunday, March 3.  Parents, teachers, and students came to-

gether to work at this annual fundraiser.  The proceeds from this fundraiser will go to the 

basement ceiling project.  Along with the Pancake Feed, the Scholastic Book Fair was held.   

Library books will be purchased for the school with the money earned.  Thank you all for 

your support of both of these fundraisers. 

Are you getting tired of snow and the cold weather?  Well, we are thinking spring at CLS.  Our 

annual plant sale is underway.  If you are interested in purchasing plants, hanging baskets, and/

or seeds, please contact any CLS school family or call the school at 402-564-3531.  We would 

be happy to help put a little spring into your day!  Pick up date is Saturday, April 27 at the 

school.   

March 18-22 CLS will be holding registration for the 2019-20 school year.  Please contact the 

school for registration information.  The number is 402-564-3531. 
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We presented our 16th Annual Musical "Ultimate Superstar" on Sunday, March 3rd.   
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Attention parents and current 6th grade students: 

On April 4th, at the Lakeview Jr.-Sr. High School we are hosting an orientation for any students entering the 

7th grade for the 2019-20 school year.  If your son or daughter is entering 7th grade next year we encourage 

them to attend this orientation.  Student’s who do not currently attend Shell Creek Elementary or Platte 

Center Elementary will need to bring lunch money ($3.00).  The orientation will start at 8:00am and will con-

clude at 12:00pm after a lunch.  If you have any questions please contact the school office at 402-564-8519.  

9th grade Orientation April 5th 

 

New 9th graders to the Lakeview district, orientation is scheduled for Friday, April 5th!  

 

Any current 8th grade student who is attending a school other than Lakeview Jr. High is encouraged to attend this orientation. 

 

The orientation will run from 1:30 PM – 3:30PM, at Lakeview Jr-Sr. High School. Please contact the school office at 402-564-

8519 if you plan on attending.  

 

The orientation will consist of 1.) enrollment/registration (Mrs. Rambour & Jill Cuda) 2.) Math placement exam (Mr. Helms) 3.) 

tour of facilities  (Mr. Borer).   

 

If you cannot make it on April 5th, please contact the school office at 564-8519 to let us know and we can make other arrange-

ments.    

 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact us at 402-564-8519.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Steve Borer     Paige Rambour 

Principal 7-12     School Counselor 
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Booster Club Clothing is always available. Call Crystal Klug at 402-910-1289 to set 

up a time to shop for your Lakeview gear! 

19-20 Kindergarten Roundup is scheduled for  Friday- April 26, 2019 

Shell Creek Elementary School  *8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. 

Platte Center Elementary School  *1:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

2018-2019 Yearbooks are on sale NOW! Every student should 
have a copy of this awesome keepsake to archive this year! The 
yearbook includes all students in grades 7-12. Students have    
access to an order form to bring home, or you can get one in the 
office. You can also order directly online at 
www.yearbookforever.com. Don’t miss out and order yours for a 

discounted price of $50 TODAY! Price goes up to $55 on April 1  

SENIOR ADS FOR YOUR SPECIAL SENIOR 
Every year, the yearbook sells senior ads for the back of the yearbook. 
These are messages written to your senior showing love and support. 
Senior ads are $50 and will include their senior photo and baby photo. 
If you would like to write an encouraging message to your senior, 
please submit your message of no more than 150 words and payment 
to Lakeview High School, attention: Mrs. Schatz. You can also email 
your message to kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org and send payment in 
separately. Payment is due upon ordering an ad. Deadline to purchase 
senior ads is April 29, 2019 

http://www.yearbookforever.com/
mailto:kschatz@lakeview.esu7.org


  Page 16  

 



  Page 17  

 



  Page 18  

 



  Page 19  

 



  Page 20  

 



  Page 21  

 



  Page 22  

 



  Page 23  

 

 
Lakeview Post Prom Information 
Prom-April 6th with Post Prom immediately following  
At Westbrook Lanes 
 
Junior and Senior Parents:  We can use your help at Post Prom!  If 
you can work 1-2 hours between 11 pm and 4:30 am OR the full 
night, please contact Jaci Tessendorf (402) 276-2411.   
 
Thank you from the steering committee! Jaci Tessendorf (402) 276
-2411, Jodi Behlen(402) 910-1907,    Melissa Foltz (402) 910-
6998, Kara Johnson (402) 276-6842 and Lori Van Cleave (402) 
659-8265 

  
Please consider donating to the Post Prom fund with a monetary 
gift of at least $25.00. We are asking all Junior and Senior parents, 
grandparents or willing Lakeview patrons to donate. Your donation 
will be used to purchase food and gifts for Post Prom for all junior 
and senior students in attendance. Please drop your contribution in 
the mail to:  Lakeview Community Schools, Attn: Post Prom Com-
mittee, 3744 83

rd
 St., Columbus, NE 68601 

  
I am willing to donate $_______________ towards the 2018 Lake-
view Post-Prom and help my child to have a safe and fun event to 
attend following the Jr.-Sr. Prom on April 21st, 2018.  
  
Patron Name(s) ________________________________________ 
 

 

tel:(402)%20276-2411
tel:(402)%20276-2411
tel:(402)%20910-1907
tel:(402)%20910-6998
tel:(402)%20910-6998
tel:(402)%20276-6842
tel:(402)%20659-8265
tel:(402)%20659-8265
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